
 

From: president@cancersupportfoundation.org.au 
<president@cancersupportfoundation.org.au> 
Sent: Wednesday, April 23, 2025 10:27:24 AM (UTC+10:00) Canberra, Melbourne, Sydney 
To: Lorraine Chantrill (Illawarra Shoalhaven LHD) <Lorraine.Chantrill@health.nsw.gov.au>; 
Nicola Ryan (Illawarra Shoalhaven LHD) <Nicola.Ryan@health.nsw.gov.au> 
Cc: southcoast@parliament.nsw.gov.au <southcoast@parliament.nsw.gov.au>; Amy Savell 
(Illawarra Shoalhaven LHD) <AmyLouise.Savell@health.nsw.gov.au> 
Subject: Renovation to Cancer Centre 

 

Dear Prof. Chantrill and Nicola Ryan 

 It is with great concern that I write this email to you.  

 On Thursday 17th April I received a letter from Benjamin Ferry Senior Project Director for the 
renovation at Milton Hospital / Cancer Centre advising the neighbours of the hospital, of the 
proposed works at the Hospital. (see attached) 

 At the start of this project, I was advised by our local member and Margot Mains that as a 
stakeholder the CSF would be consulted on renovations at the Cancer Centre. To date, there 
has been no consultation with the CSF even though these renovations will have a direct impact 
on the patients and our services oƯered to patients. 

 Although, the plans that have been forwarded to the neighbours of the hospital lack 
considerable detail, the drawing of the cancer centre would indicate that the plan is to build 
across the windows facing north and block the view from the patients. This not only shows a 
complete lack of empathy by the designers for the patients’ wellbeing , but also a lack of 
understanding on their part . 

 The reaction I have received thus far from past and present patients and members of the CSF is 
condemnation of this proposal.  

 All eƯorts must be made to preserve this view for the patients wellbeing. 

   

Regards 

  

Peter Still 

President 

0448 545 652 
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